
 
 

 

 

     

 

12th October 2021 

 

A letter from the Secretaries of State for Education and for Health and Social Care 

 Covid-19 testing and vaccines 

 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
The Education Secretary, Nadhim Zahawi and Health Secretary, Sajid Javid have written a joint letter to parents of 
secondary school and college learners. It is a letter that thanks you for all your efforts during the pandemic and 
highlights the importance of the vaccinations. It also covers the importance of regular testing. 
 
I have attached a link to the letter to enable you to read it fully Letter from the Education and Health Secretaries  
 
As you will know we are facilitating the vaccinations for all learners who are in the age range of 12-15 on Monday 18th 
October. A separate letter with further details has already been sent out to the relevant parents.  
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 
Gloria Gold 
Vice Principal – Personal Development and Wellbeing  
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2021/10/11/a-joint-letter-to-parents-of-secondary-school-and-college-students-in-england-on-covid-19-testing-and-vaccines-from-the-secretaries-of-state-for-education-and-for-health-and-social-care/

